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Qiao Chen looked up with clenched fists, not saying a word. “…” 
 
However, Shen Qiongzhi smiled proudly. She turned to look at her and said proudly, “That’s right. Chen 
Chen got into Qing University, but that Qiao Nian hasn’t even touched the door. She still has to take the 
college entrance examination in three months. With her results, even if she was given another three 
months, she wouldn’t be able to get into an institution like Qing University. She would at most get into a 
third-rate school. I think even that will be difficult for her!” 
 
“It’s good that she doesn’t get in,” Wei Ling said in disgust, then turned to Qiao Chen. “About Master 
Nie…” 
 
Qiao Chen suddenly looked up at her. 
 
Wei Ling frowned in frustration. She paused for a second and continued, “Don’t think about Master Nie 
anymore!” 
 
She had sentenced her to death with just one sentence! 
 
Qiao Chen’s heart fell. 
 
Wei Ling was in no mood to comfort her. Her cold gaze landed on her as she informed her, “Other than 
Master Nie, many foreign music masters will be at the exchange meeting in half a month. For example, 
pianist Steven, who is related to you. Perform well and you can still find a good teacher.” 
 
This was the second-best way and also a last resort. 
 
How could Qiao Chen be willing? She bit her lip and looked up at her unwillingly. She argued softly, 
“Aunt, can’t I try to win Master Nie over again? If I perform well and Master Nie thinks I have talent in 
music, perhaps he’ll be willing to take me…” 
 
“Impossible.” Wei Ling interrupted her directly. Her words were simple and to the point. Hatred was 
hate, but she had not been blinded by it. She was calmer than Qiao Chen. She crossed her arms and 
said, “Master Nie is not the kind of person who takes in disciples easily. A few years ago, he would 
rather hide overseas than take in anyone. How can he accept you now just because you have some 
talent in music? He has already chosen a good successor and even publicly announced it to everyone at 
his birthday party. That means he has already decided on Qiao Nian! Instead of keeping an eye on him, 
why don’t you widen your horizons? There are many famous musicians on the international scene, 
Master Nie is not the only one. If you insist on putting an egg in a basket, it will only break. I don’t have 
to teach you this logic anymore…” 
 
Qiao Ran lowered her head at her words, unable to say a word. However, her eyes were filled with 
intense unwillingness as they turned slightly red. 
 
Everyone knew that there were other music masters internationally. Nie Mi was one of the most 
outstanding ones in the country, but not overseas. 



 
However, apart from the benefits of learning from a master, one could also become a master’s disciple. 
 
No matter how good those international music masters were, which one of them had as many 
connections as Nie Mi in China? 
 
What she wanted was to successfully enter the upper circles of Beijing. She had never wanted to learn 
music! 
 
How could Wei Ling not know this? Before she saw the video, she might have used the Wei family’s 
name to fight for Qiao Chen. However, when she saw the video on the Internet, she knew that there 
was no way to resolve this matter. Even if she didn’t like Qiao Nian and even hated her, she had to admit 
that her konghou skills were good. That song seemed to have come alive under her fingers. It was filled 
with war, revenge, and pleasure… 
 
Wasn’t the highest level of music to resonate with the audience? 
 
Qiao Chen was still studying skills. 
 
However, Qiao Nian was already able to reach a higher level. Combined with her skills, she made people 
develop feelings for her music. 
 
Just on this point alone, Qiao Chen couldn’t do it even if she practiced for another five years! 
 
Fortunately, Qiao Chen was talented in arrangements. That arrangement was indeed wonderful. She 
thought that it was a piano piece and could only be used for the piano. She didn’t expect it to be even 
more effective when played with the konghou. 


